
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 
 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM:    Mike McCarthy, City Engineer 

Bryce Donovan, Engineering Associate 

DATE:    August 28, 2023 
 

SUBJECT: 
Consideration of Resolution No. 5722-23 Awarding a Contract for Construction of the 2022 
Neighborhood Traffic Safety Projects, Phase 2. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends that Council approve the resolution awarding and allowing the City Manager to 
execute a contract with Brown Contracting, Inc. to construct the 2022 Neighborhood Traffic Safety 
Projects – Phase 2 in the amount of $469,397. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
This contract is part of the Tualatin Moving Forward program and will build new street lights and 
sidewalk, curb ramp, and crosswalk improvements along 67th and 68th Avenues north of Sagert 
Street in the Las Casitas neighborhood, and a new crosswalk with flashing lights across Sagert 
Street west of 68th Avenue.  
 
As requested in previous conversations, staff is investigating the feasibility of adding street lights 
along the Sagert Street bridge, and recommends moving forward with this construction while the 
lights are being investigated. 
 
The construction contract was advertised in the Daily Journal of Commerce on July 19 and 21, 
2023 and in the Business Tribune on July 21 and 25, 2023. 3 bids were received before the bid 
period closed on August 10, 2023.  Brown Contracting, Inc. submitted the lowest responsible bid 
for the project in the amount of $469,397. 

When this contract is signed, all of the Tualatin Moving Forward projects will be either under 
construction or already completed. 

OUTCOMES OF DECISION: 
Adopting the resolution and authorizing contract execution would allow construction of this project 
to proceed. 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 
Funds for this project are available in the Transportation Fund. 

 



ATTACHMENTS: 

Resolution No. 5722-23 Awarding Contract



 


